
Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for May 6th, 2021 

 

 

LEPC Members 
Mark Albrecht - Industry 
Tom Bartfai – Transportation/Hazmat 
Anthony Dattilo – Industry 
Julio Esis – Industry 
Christina Fozio – EMA 
 

Brad Karns – Law 
Ben Nau – EMA 
Alliss Strogin – Community Group 
Matt Sturgeon – EMA 
Colleen Swedyk – Elected Official 
 

Guests 

Jerry Winkler– Lafayette FD Jessica Miles – MCHD 

 

 

Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order at 0833 at All Hazards Station 1. 

 

Public Comment 

• None 

 

Motion to approve March Meeting Minutes made by Alliss Strogin, second by Mark Albrecht approved by all. 

Spill Reports 

• 3/14/21 First Energy, transformer oil, Chippewa Lake 

• 3/26/21 First Energy, transformer oil, Sharon Twp. 

 

New LEPC Membership Appointments 

• The new LEPC membership appointments will be sent to the Medina County Commissioners for approval 

following this meeting. The new term runs from 8/1/2021 to 7/31/2023. Anthony agreed to continue serving as 

the chairperson and Alliss agreed to continue serving as the vice chairperson. 

HMEP Training Update 

• The hazmat officer/safety officer class starts this Saturday, 10 people from the team will be trained. The 

confined space technician class has completed 3 of the 4 days. Next year's grant has a rope level 1 class and a 

hazmat technician class. 

 

Hazmat Update 

• The hazmat team is officially a type II team 

• The team had 2 calls. There was a phone consult for Westfield FD and Matt responded to an officer callout in 

Lodi for a trash truck involved in an MVA. 

 

 

 

 



All Hazards Station 1 Update 

• At the April 9th executive board meeting the legal notice was approved to advertise the RFQ for an architect. 

We received one proposal and need to find out from the prosecutor if we should readvertise to obtain 

additional proposals. This is to remodel of front half of station, add a second floor and remodel the bathrooms. 

• EMA been seeking donations for items to use at the station. Tables/chairs were donated by Redwood 

Apartments. The pallet racking was also donated. Colleen said due to closing a department, there will be many 

items available if we want them. 

• EMA will eventually be completely moving out of the Sheriff's office. Currently we have moved stuff out of the 

EOC. 

• EMA is working on a mass casualty/mass fatality plan with a contractor. The full-scale exercise will also be done 

by the end of the year. The fire chief's association is working on picking new triage tags. This is all funded by two 

homeland security grants. 

 

Once Around 

• Brad Karns 

o The FBI spent 2020 going between working from home and the office. We have been working in the office 

full time since January. Stood up JHAC teams for the draft last weekend. No incidents. 

 

Adjourn at 0904 Motion made by Julio Esis, second by Colleen Swedyk 


